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Bell PS Newsletter 22 August 2025 
www.bellps.vic.edu.au bell.ps@education.vic.gov.au Phone:  9480 5622 
Principal:  David Twite Assistant Principal:  Emma Heywood 

Bell Primary School is a caring community that fosters a love of learning in young people.  At school and beyond, students are confident to think 
critically and empowered to thrive in a rapidly evolving world.  We are grounded by our school values of resilience, creativity, curiosity, collaboration 
and respect. 
 

Bell Primary School is a Child Safe School.  We are committed to the safety and wellbeing of all children and young people and have zero tolerance for 
child abuse. 
 

Bell Primary School acknowledges the Wurundjeri people of the Kulin Nation as the traditional custodians of the land 
the school is located upon, and pays respect to Elders past, present and emerging.  
 
 

From our Principal: 
 

RAP Survey 
The School Council’s RAP Working Group is seeking input from the community about the process and, in particular, 
insights to help form our vision for the Reconciliation Action Plan. In addition, students and staff will be asked for their 
thoughts as the group want the vision to be a co-constructed one, similar to the school vision and values created in a 
consultative approach in 2017-2018. I urge everyone to scroll down to page 7 for more information and a link to the 
Google Form where your input would be greatly appreciated. 
 

Trivia Night  
Another spectacular event was held last Friday with the Annual Trivia Night raising over $6,500 for Bell and, just as 
importantly, bringing the community together for some much-needed fun! 
 

The Trivia Night is a great example of the Community Engagement and FUNdraising Group’s continued work. In particular, 
a huge thanks to the Trivia Team of Kylie Pax, Sofia Ridwan and Maria Barbera for their super event organisation. It was 
a strange feeling attending my last community event, and I was extremely grateful for the kind words spoken by a number 
of parents and carers. May the event grow to be even bigger in the years to come!  
 

Tournament of Minds (ToMs) 
Four teams will compete in this annual challenge at Latrobe University this Saturday. We wish them all the best and I 
know they will be brilliant in the Main Presentation, as they have worked collaboratively during many lunchtimes in their 
special Club to plan all the details. The Spontaneous Challenge is the other element that draws on school values such as 
collaboration, creativity, curiosity, resilience and respect, as they come up with a presentation on the spot.  Good luck 
teams. 
 

Grade 4 Camp 
Congratulations to the 42 students who attended their first real camp at Marysville this week. It was three days and two 
nights of outdoor activities, including a big focus on bike riding to compliment the Bike Ed Program this term. Their 
willingness to embrace challenges and work with each other was exceptional and we left the Camp on Wednesday 
lunchtime feeling proud of everyone’s achievements.  
 

                               
 

Being my last official Camp, it was a special time for me as I watched this group not only push themselves out of their 
comfort zone but show empathy and care for each other which really shone through. These observations were also noted 
by our two parent helpers, Dong and Rebekah, as well as the staff from the Camp. Many thanks to our parent helpers 
and Bell staff, Claire, Ivy and James, who made the time supportive and fun for all. 
 

Father’s and Special Person’s Day 
Look out for a separate Compass Newsfeed, information on the official Bell WhatsApp groups, or see page 14 for details 
about this upcoming event that will look very different this year. 
 

David Twite, Principal  

http://www.bellps.vic.edu.au/
mailto:bell.ps@education.vic.gov.au
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2025 Calendar: 
 

August 
Fri 22: Prep Swimming Program #4 

Sat 23: Tournament of Minds 
Mon 25: District Athletics, Coburg Harriers Club, $30 
Thu 28: Gr1 Museum Excursion, $27.50 
Fri 29: Prep Swimming Program #5 
Fri 29: Wear It Purple Day 

September 
Mon 1-Fri 5: Bell Book Week – ‘Book an Adventure’ 
Mon 1: Bell Book Week Parade, 9am, gym 
Tue 2: Gr1 + Gr2 Celebration of Learning 
Wed 3: Gr4 Celebration of Learning 
Fri 5: Prep Swimming Program #6 (final) 
Tue 9: Gr3 Sleepover Info Session, 5pm, online 
Wed 10: Gr3 Celebration of Learning 
Thu 11: VSSS Rehearsal #5 
Fri 12: VSSS Rehearsal #6 
Fri 12  P-3 Mini-Athletics Carnival  

Sat 13: Victorian State School Spectacular!!! 
Tue 16: Gr6 Camp Info Session, 5pm, online 
Wed 17: Prep Celebration of Learning 
Thu 18: Gr3 Sleepover 
Fri 19: Final day Term 3 – 2.30pm dismissal 
Fri 19: Community Celebration for David’s Retirement 

2.30-4.00, details tba 

S C H O O L   H O L I D A Y S ! 
 

October 
Mon 6: First day Term 4 
Mon 6-Thu 9: Gr6 Camp Jungai 
Wed 15: The Great Primary School Mystery, 6-7pm 
Thu 16: The Great Primary School Mystery, 6-7pm 
Tue 21: Gr5 Yarning Conference 
Tue 21: Gr3 BYOD Info Session, online 
Fri 24: International Day of Climate Action 
Fri 31: World Teacher’s Day 

November 
Mon 3: Common Professional Practice Day (Pupil-Free) 
Tue 4: Melbourne Cup Public Holiday 
Fri 14: Gr6 Coburg High School Excursion 
Tue 18: Gr5 Camp Info Session, 5pm, online 
Tue 25: Funkey Music EOY Concert, LC 

December 
Mon 1-Wed 3: Gr5 Camp Anglesea 
Wed 3: International Day of People with Disabilities 
Tue 9: Statewide Gr6 to Yr7 Transition Day 
Thu 11: Gr3-6 Swimming Carnival 
Fri 12: Gr6 Luna Park Excursion 
Thu 18: Gr6 Graduation Night 
Fri 19: Final day Term 4 – 1.30pm dismissal 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

**Cardboard Boxes Needed** 
 

We still need many, many more flatpacked cardboard boxes to stop weeds from growing 
in the newly developing garden areas so, if you have any large boxes to spare, please 
flatpack them and drop them off at the office any time. 
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From the Office #1: 
 

Office Hours: 8.00am – 4.30pm 
Lu Paglia, Business Manager: School Council, Finance, Fundraising Mon, Tue, Thu, Fri 

Jo Taylor, Finance Administration: Events, Payments Mon, Wed, Fri 

Tania Levens, Administration: Newsletter, Facilities, OHS Tue – Fri 

Jessie Storm, Student Administration: Enrolments, Medical, Compass Mon – Fri 

   

☺ Please email Newsletter items directly to Tania at bell.ps@education.vic.gov.au ☺ 
 
 
 

Update: SSB Use for School Activities 
 
The Department has finalised the transfer of SSB funds to schools for allocation to events.  Any new events will 
now automatically have SSB applied before you give consent, UNLESS you have notified Jo Taylor that you would 
like to save it for future Camp payment. 
 

For existing events, please email Jo Taylor to allocate SSB for your child/ren. 
 

We will distribute Family Statements shortly to advise families of their SSB balances, if any. 
 

Please send all emails to bell.ps@education.vic.gov.au  
 

 
 
 

TeamKids: 
 
To enquire about enrolling your child/ren into TeamKids for Before or After School Care, or any Curriculum Day or 
Holiday Program, please make initial contact at either www.teamkids.com.au or 1300 035 000. 
 
 
 

Bell PS Uniforms 
 

1. NEW Bell PS uniforms can always be purchased from PSW. 
2. SECOND-HAND Uniforms can be purchased from our Second-Hand Uniform Shop (far side of the basketball 

court) run by two fantastic family volunteers twice per week – Wednesday mornings around drop-off time and 
Friday afternoons from 3:15-3:45. Don’t forget your gold coins – no credit or credit card facility is available. 

 
 
 

Late Arrivals, Early Departures + Authorised Pick-ups 
 

Don’t forget to come through the front office before going to the classroom for any late arrivals (after 9am) or early 
departures (before 3:30pm). Your child must be signed in/out on the Compass Kiosk and the corresponding card 
should be taken to give to your child’s teacher, indicating that you have completed the arrival/departure process.  
 

** CHILDREN ARRIVING LATE MUST BE WALKED TO THEIR CLASSROOM BY A PARENT/CARER ** 
 

If your child will be collected early for any reason by someone who is not their legal guardian, the school office 
must be informed in advance as your child cannot be signed out in these instances without authorisation from a 
parent/carer.            

mailto:bell.ps@education.vic.gov.au
mailto:bell.ps@education.vic.gov.au
http://www.teamkids.com.au/
https://www.psw.com.au/schools/bell-primary-school-preston.html
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From the Office #2: 
 

Extra-Curricular Activities 
Please see the Community tab on our website for details on activities offered both after school and/or 
during school time in Room 18 + 19 – always make direct contact with the provider: 

 

Keyboard : Guitar : Violin : Ukelele : Singing : Dancing : Computer Programming : Soccer 
 

           

 
 

Working With Children Checks 
 

Parents/carers who intend to participate in any volunteering with the 
school (eg reading, excursion support, etc) must hold a current Working 
With Children Check card. Even if you don’t have your name down for any 
volunteering on the immediate horizon, we strongly suggest applying for a WWCC as soon as 
possible- a Volunteer WWCC is free! List Bell Primary on your WWCC application and we will automatically receive 
a copy in the mail for our records, or you can supply your card to the front office for us to add to our parent/carer 
register. If you are a current VIT card holder, you can provide to the office in lieu of a WWCC.  
 

NB- if you are volunteering with activities onsite that don’t involve working directly with students (eg organising 
resources, fundraising stall set-up, etc), you must still hold a valid WWCC and supply it to the office.  
 

Click here to apply for a WWCC.  
 

PLEASE NOTE:  All school volunteers must also have completed the OHS Volunteer 
Induction process to be able to volunteer.  The fourth Induction Session is likely to be 

held late this term. Details will be advised via a Compass Newsfeed. 
 

Lost Library Book Procedure 
 

If your child has lost a school library book, please follow the steps below:  
 

1. On the Qkr! app, select Bell Primary School -> Payments -> Lost library book 

2. Make a payment of $5 per lost book  

3. Email a screenshot of your receipt and child’s name to bell.ps@education.vic.gov.au  

4. School staff will then remove the lost/overdue book from your child’s library account  

 

Head Lice 
 

We've been told that head lice are going around again at the moment. We kindly request 
that all families check and treat their child/ren’s hair if needed over the weekend so 
that we can help curb this issue as effectively as possible. 
  

Could we also please request that students with mid-length/long hair have it tied up while 
at school to minimise opportunities for head lice to spread. 
  

Students with live head lice must receive treatment before being able to return to school.  

https://www.bellps.vic.edu.au/page/200/External-Providers
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.service.vic.gov.au%2Fservices%2Fworking-with-children&data=05%7C02%7CTania.Levens%40education.vic.gov.au%7Ca2dc5f438f6d4a97ec4e08dd52031806%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638756895413322202%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=y6HAc%2BPnJ5iL54o%2FA%2B4wCMw7dUFCcTJ9soS3oINN8PA%3D&reserved=0
mailto:bell.ps@education.vic.gov.au
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From the STEAM Room: 
 

 

This week in STEAM, the Grade 3 and 4 students continued their study of forces by producing their own balancing 
balam-balam (the Woi Wurrung word for butterfly). This model uses carefully placed weights to move the centre 
of mass towards the wingtips, allowing the balam-balam to defy gravity! The beautiful designs are based on the 
colours and patterns of the Imperial Jezebel – a Victorian native species. 
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From the Italian Room: 
 

 

 
 

The Specialist Award winners for this fortnight are…  

2B! 
 

This award goes to a class that has shown the school value of RESPECT 

through their learning. This class has been consistently showing up with 

smiling faces, kind words of encouragement, and enthusiasm for their 

learning. 
 

The students work hard to consider the perspectives of others and really 

look for the positives in each lesson. 
 

A big congratulations to 2B for winning the Specialist Award this week! 

 

Keep up the positive work! 
 

Lavoro brillante, 2B! 

 

The Specialist Team 
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From the Student Activist Union: 
 
Last term, the SAU (Student Activist Union, in case you were wondering) did an energy audit with a 
visitor from Ceres. We found that many classrooms have their heaters set too high.  
 
Heating is one the biggest users of energy in buildings. Setting heaters to a lower temperature or 
wearing warmer clothing are two ways we can help to reduce the amount of energy we use and 
save money.  Basically, it is cheaper and uses less energy to heat one person than a whole building.  
 
So, on the coldest day in the coming weeks, the SAU will be asking all teachers to look after our 
planet and save electricity by turning off all heating systems in the school.  That means everyone is 
going to need to rug up!  
 
We are asking all students to come to school dressed in their cosiest clothing.  Oodies, dressing 
gowns, pyjamas, scarves, beanies, down jackets and woolly jumpers are all encouraged. 
 
We’ll be watching the forecast closely for the next super cold day and will announce an official date 
soon. Keep an eye on your Compass Newsfeeds for an announcement soon!  
 
We can't wait to see everyone dressed as snug as a bug in a rug soon!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

From the RAP Group: 
 
Dear Families, 
 
Bell Primary is creating a Reconciliation Action Plan (RAP).  Please follow this link to learn more and contribute to 
creating a ‘Vision for Reconciliation at Bell Primary’: https://forms.gle/1919L2ownasrdQNC8 
 
You can learn about RAPs at https://www.narragunnawali.org.au/raps/what-is-a-rap 
 
We’re seeking new members for the Bell RAP Working Group.  If you have suggestions for Bell’s RAP process, 
experience with RAPs, any questions, or would like to be involved with the RAP working group, please reach out 
through the Bell Primary Reconciliation Action Plan (RAP) Communications on WhatsApp. 
 
You can also contact Kate, Dorothy or Lucy on RAP@bellps.vic.edu.au 
 
Kate, Dorothy + Lucy 

  

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.gle%2F1919L2ownasrdQNC8&data=05%7C02%7CTania.Levens%40education.vic.gov.au%7C25000439574a4688f76808dde05c16d0%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638913408350468167%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=hUEOGxnIbS6zNXJtbAsPjhc7Mbn%2FXAgvVaXB8wBBWrQ%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.narragunnawali.org.au%2Fraps%2Fwhat-is-a-rap&data=05%7C02%7CTania.Levens%40education.vic.gov.au%7C25000439574a4688f76808dde05c16d0%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638913408350500982%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=x7Lu355bEGr7yfO9O5uE4dFH6c7SnFHiIl0oNBltfvs%3D&reserved=0
mailto:RAP@bellps.vic.edu.au
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Bell Primary School Presents... 
 

The Great Primary School Mystery 
 
What? Whole-School Arts Production  
Who? All Bell Primary School students (Grades P-6) 
When? Two performances: Wednesday 15 & Thursday 16 October 2025 (6:00pm-7:30pm) 
Where? Bell Primary School Sports and Performing Arts Hub (SPAH) 
 

Stomp Dance Company Incursions 

In support of our whole-school production, ‘The Great Primary School Mystery’, Stomp 
Dance Company is coming to Bell Primary School every Tuesday in Term 3 to teach 
classes their dance. Students will also be practising their dance in Music classes with Ms 
S to help get them ‘performance ready’. 
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Poster Artwork by Ave, 6A  
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Bell Book Week! 
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From the Trivia Night Team: 
 

To the Amazing Bell Primary School Community - Oh, What a Night!!! 
 

Thank you to everyone who made the Trivia Night such an unforgettable evening - full of good vibes, 
energy and pure fun. The enthusiasm was off the charts, from the amazing outfits and how fully 
everyone committed to their characters (all night long!), to the brainpower on display during trivia 
rounds, and the epic moves at the dance-off. It truly was a night that brought our school community 
closer together. 
 

A huge congratulations to our winners: 
 

Trivia Champions:  
1. Some Like It Yacht (yes… the staff table, of course!) 
2. Trivia Mortis 
 

Best Dressed:  
Yakult – for their clever and creative take on the “Clubs or Cults” theme. 
 

We’d also like to give a massive shout-out to the incredible local businesses who donated the fabulous 
prizes – your support made the night even more special. In alphabetical order:  
 

• Anne Gollan Kids Drama 
Classes 

• Bunnings Preston 
• Eve Studios 
• Gelato Papa 
• Gioco Giro 
• Lifestyles Healthcare 
• Lucky Things 
• Miss Jays Nails and Beauty 

•  Moon Dog 
• Museums Victoria 
(Melbourne Museum & 
IMAX) 

• Nelson Alexander 
• Northcote Aquatic and 
Recreation Centre 

• Northside Grocers 
• PEP 

• Rhubarb Rhubarb 
• Sage Pilates 
• Skinny's / Peaches 
• Tallboy & Moose 
• TeamKids 
• We Rock The Spectrum 
• Wellness Social Club 
• Woolworths 

 

And last but not least, thank you to the volunteers on the night Emma and Jono.  Thanks also to Lu, 
Jo, Tania and Jessie in the office for being such a great support to the operations behind the scenes, 
from comms, to selling tickets, photocopying and getting us pens! Legends!!! 
 

We would love to hear from you. Please let us know your thoughts by filling out this short survey. 
 

Here’s to keeping the Bell Primary School Club spirit alive and thriving!  
 

Kylie, Maria & Sofia 
  

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.gle%2Fdg66aEzq3mu2ghE19&data=05%7C02%7CTania.Levens%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cb58b05000c6f4c30557a08dddf84ecbf%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638912484582455415%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=CG%2B28W6XJuVpFKr8R2vXrQIBbwJYi1F5xV%2BR%2Bc%2FOxrw%3D&reserved=0
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From the FUNdraising Team: 
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For the Bell Community:  
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